	IMPORTANT DATES

Move to USR: Mar. 22 (done)
Next Board Meeting: Wed., Apr. 16, 7 p.m. at Renee’s

Read these minutes online, see note under “web access” below




OHA Board Meeting

March 12, 2008, 6:45-9:00 p.m.

At the home of Kim Zvik. 
Board Members present: Fred, Eddie, Bev, Morris, Kim & Georgia.

Board members absent: Renée

· Agenda and February minutes approved 
· Presidents Report


Fred recapped the major events of last month: We introduced three new horses to the herd, realigned six hundred plus feet of fencing, Eddie made changes to the website, and the email listserv is up and going. We had three vet clinics, collected code of conduct suggestions, collected stall use suggestions, and moved the horses to the Upper Upper pasture. There were two repairs to the water faucets and some locks were reconfigured. A master e-mail list was created and the temporary fence near Wildcat Canyon Road in the lower pasture was removed.  

· Treasurer’s Report

All monies due have been collected. 

· EBMUD report 
· Our next move is March 22.. to the Upper Sullivan Ranch pasture. Morris will coordinate the work party to reconfigure the fence around the hub, beginning at 10 a.m., and Kirsten will help organize the move that will follow when the work is done.. (Since this meeting, this move went smoothly.)

· A member noticed that EBMUD had a large tilt bed truck. Morris will ask Penny and they would use that vehicle to move the shed we are trying to acquire from a now-defunct pasture. (Since the meeting, EBMUD has declined to use their resources for this purpose.)

· Capital improvements: We need a larger hay corral for the Upper Upper pasture as we will be there for seven weeks. A larger sized corral costs $1517. The new water trough will cost between $300 and $500, which leaves between $1900 and $2100 for weeding. Decisions are being made whether to weed larger areas by tractor or hand weed. Alice and Erica submitted suggestions for a weed abatement plan. We are asking for credit for the removal of yellow star thistle and teasel by hand this year in addition to the mowing. (Since the meeting, EBMUD has declined to add broom removal to that list.) The board approved the capital improvement budget with variables and authorized Morris to negotiate with Penny.

· Hay status update

There is hay to move from Pond Barn to Red Barn. A “hay watch” member will inspect the hay. Eddie will coordinate the hay move.

· Projects Update 
· Move Upper pasture fence line: (Since this meeting, when the herd was moved, the fence line around the hub was moved, to allow access to the water trough in the USR pasture and to accommodate the future additional trough.)

· Ring tilling: The budget allows for one tilling by John Fouey. More frequent tilling was requested since it appears we will not be able to afford a new ring surface and it’s upkeep. The board approved the usual single tilling. 

· We still have not found anyone willing to move the available Tuff Shed to our pasture. It is so large that moving it is a difficult undertaking. Morris will ask EBMUD if they can assist with this move. (Since the meeting: EBMUD has declined to help us move the shed and will offer other pastures the opportunity to take it.) Kim’s husband (a professional contractor) says it is too heavy to pay someone to move. EBMUD again suggests that if we can find a member with a flat bed truck and the muscle power that we can have it if we wish. No one has yet quite come forward with the appropriate equipment.

· The project list is available on the web. Click on the “Projects” link in the left column of the “Members Only” area. Each pasture manager is named and their phone number available. Call them to see if those tasks are still available. If you think of another task that needs to be done, contact the pasture manager for that area. There is also a list available in the tack shed.

· Pasture rotation schedule

Projections for the next moves are:

▪ About March 22: Move to the Upper Sullivan Ranch pasture, for about 4 weeks. (Completed)

▪ About April 19: Move to the pond pasture at the earliest, for about 5-6 weeks.


Please note that move dates are tentative and could be altered depending on rain, grass, and other changes in conditions.

· Horse changes

Aziz came back Feb 29. Camou came back on Feb 29 and leaves March 20 for 2 months training.

Sandy and Avalon came to the pasture on February 8th. 

· Membership Issues:

· Protocols regarding stall and Ring Pasture use: Fred is compiling suggestions and questions about stall and Ring pasture use. All interested members are invited to attend our next meeting Wed., Apr. 16, 7 p.m. at Renee’s with constructive and cooperative thoughts to share on this issue. Fred will send out a synopsis of concerns and suggested proposals in advance of the meeting.
· Code of Conduct: Only 7 members have sent comments about the Code of Conduct. Please send more ideas and opinions so we can come up with a plan that reflects ALL of our member’s viewpoints. Please send them to Georgia’s e-mail for compilation.

· Alison Martin was approved as a proprietary member subject, as are all members, to the 12/24 rule. To comply with that rule, Alison will need to bring in her own horse to the pasture within one year from 3/11/08.

· The temporary riding partner category, approved on a temporary basis by last year’s board, was voted in as a permanent category: A temporary riding partner is allowed up to two visits to the pasture (for horse sale, one time visit to ride, or any other reason). Like other riding partner members, a member seeking approval for a temporary riding partner must submit an application and a signed waiver to the membership secretary (currently Eddie). The membership becomes effective when the membership secretary notifies the member that the paper work has been received before a temporary riding partner can visit the pasture. There is no fee for a temporary riding partner. 
· Gary Fitts, a board member of the Tilden Wildcat Horsemen’s Association - who keeps his horse at Bay Laurel Arabians - was interviewed and approved as an Associate Member sponsored by Morris. The Board waived Gary’s fee, in exchange for his assistance with the email server (see below).
· There were requests for board actions on various member conduct issues that were discussed. Fred and various members of the board addressed issues individually with the concerned parties. In general the Board felt that it would be more fruitful to work towards establishing a Code of Conduct than to react to each instance of member conflict. Our rules suggest strongly that conflicts between members should be dealt with first on a personal basis between those members. The next step is to bring the issue to the president's attention and ask for assistance. A number of members have expressed a desire not to be notified of such conflicts, i.e.: No mass emails about a conflict between members. This subject will be addressed in the code of conduct discussion at a future date.

· Web and email update


Gary Fitts has set up a mail server for OHA so that you now can simply type in one address for an entire group. Emails to all members can be sent to all@orindahorsemen.org: emails to the OHA Board can be sent to board@orindahorsemen.org, and there is also a category for just proprietary members, proprietary@orindahorsemen.org. Using these group addresses will ensure that important messages are sent to all relevant addressees; we have had a number of problems due to incomplete lists that have circulated in the past.


Currently the server is setup to archive all emails. This means that anything you email to one of these groups is being saved for posterity. 


Some email etiquette: Individual emails should be sent to individuals. Replies should be sent to only the person who sent it to you (if the issue is personal between you two). Do not “reply all” if it does not concern all, there are too many emails to deal with. Members only want emails that pertain to them. Otherwise we are all at risk of tuning out. One member contributed this insight: “Questions or concerns on a particular issue should be directed to the person or persons directly involved and not sent to everyone on the list; this just inflames the issue beyond proportion. The whole list should only be used for announcements, information dissemination, general questions and discussions that concern everyone (for instance the discussion regarding eating alfalfa) or other things of this nature.”  

· Forms for membership, liability release, riding partners and associate memberships


Eddie compiled a list of all members and family members, riding partners and associate memberships that have a release form on file. These forms are posted on the website and can be printed from there. They are also available in the white shed. Remember that all family members who visit the pasture must have a release from on file.

● Announcements

· Jane Binder will be holding a memorial gathering for husband Ron on Saturday, March 29th from 6-8 p.m. at the Junket, located at 235 El Cerrito Plaza in El Cerrito, in the southern part of the plaza near a large pet food store. You may come briefly, or for the entire 2 hours. Please contact Jane if you will be able to attend. 510-524-3300 and also let her know if you would like to say something about Ron at the gathering.

· Bronwyn and Kajima came in seventh place at the 20 Mule team 100-mile ride; congratulations are in order.

● Thank yous: “It takes a village …”

·  Anna for organizing the vet clinics

· Alice and Bronwyn for the dental clinic

· Elise for coordinating the herd move in Feb.

· Kim for dragging the arena

· Jim and Christie for removing the temporary safety fence in the Lower Lower pasture.

· Richard and Sara for repairing pipes and faucets at the Pavilion and improving access to water from in and outside of the corral.

· Richard, Cheryl, Darius, Kirsten, Morris and Renée for reconfiguring the fence and moving the herd to the USR.

Please let Georgia know if we've missed anyone in our round of “thank you's”. 
● Web Access

Go to http://www.orindahorsemen.org/, log on (or request access); go to “Members Only” (upper right). If you forgot your password, simply click the request-new-password link on the left. You will receive an email within minutes with a new web address that will allow you to log on at any time during the following 24 hours and update your password. To read OHA minutes online: log on, go to the “Members Only” area and click on “OHA Board, Meeting Minutes.” The project list is also on the website.
The next board meeting will be: Wednesday, Apr. 16 at 7 p.m. at Renee’s: Address: 99 Ardmore Rd., Kensington 94708, Hm: (510) 528-8090. Please send suggestions for agenda items to Fred by Friday 4/11/08 so he can create an agenda and distribute it in advance.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia Williams, Recording Secretary.

